Report to

Our GlobalGiving Community

From 

Girls To Women, East Palo Alto, CA

For

“Academic Support & Mentoring for Underserved Girls”

Dear Readers, 

First of all, for a basic rundown on this program, let us recommend that you read one of the earlier Progress Reports, for example from January of this year, which lays out our basic objectives and has a Project Description which provides more details on how Academic Support & Mentoring works overall.
Then, we hope that you'll come back here and read all about what's new.
But most of all, THANKS for your interest in and support for Girls To Women, and for the high-potential but low-income girls we serve! 

1) Personal Stories from Spring Semester 2010 

During this term, as in every term, several parents contacted us requesting extra support for their daughters when they're facing particular challenges with their school work.  For example, the parents of sisters Darleen and Karina informed g2W staff that Karina needed to practice her math, and that Darleen needed help with Social Studies and in completing weekly homework assignments.  Their mother America who speaks limited English, can’t always be an effective tutor at home, and relies on Girls to Women to bridge the gap.  We’ve made sure that 4 days a week one of our University of San Francisco volunteer tutors works with Darleen to see that she completes her homework.  Karina has another tutor from our notable local academic-track high-school Eastside College Preparatory School, support her with math practice after she’s finished her regular homework.  Both girls have rapidly improved.

Cassandra’s grades were low and her attendance at Girls to Women was not consistent.  We contacted Cassandra’s parents and made a home visit to discuss how we could best support her.  Cassandra, her parents and g2W staff agreed on a schedule where she would come regularly 3 days a week.  Now Cassandra is showing a big jump in her classwork quality and completion-rates.

This year we encouraged Jailah, Ni’Yha, and Esmeralda to apply to Eastside College Preparatory.  We provided support throughout the application process:  going to their homes to help both the child and parent, and lending one-on-one assistance in completing the application.  We kept in contact with the 3 families to make sure each completed the applications on time.  As a result Ni’Yha was accepted, and Jailah and Esmeralda were placed on Eastside's waitlist and have a good chance of gaining admission.

Our Board Member Donielle Prince, who is an education research professional, developed and has so far deployed 2 iterations of a statistically-treatable survey, with versions for participants and their parents (we‘ll administer the 3rd round within a couple of weeks of this writing, at the end of the current scholastic term).  Results indicate that, from the start, we achieved significant academic support and delivered positive mentorship.  And we are proud to say that these indicators show an improvement of roughly 20% in terms of participant & parent satisfaction with academic support between the end of the 2008-2009 School Year and the first half of the 2009-2010 School Year.  We look forward to seeing what the next round of surveys reveals about our evolving program.

2.  Develop tutorial capacity to provide effective homework assistance and academic middle-school placement support for our participants.
[image: image1.jpg]


We continue our tutoring collaboration with nearby Eastside College Preparatory School.  On-average, 18 high-achieving young women of color are available at any one time to serve as volunteer tutors.  Like our participants, about two-thirds of the Eastside tutors are Latinas, and most of these have the Spanish-English bilingual skills that help make them more effective tutors for this large segment of our served population (which is 30% African-American, 5% Pacific Islander, and nearly 25% immigrant).  Being as they are closer in age to our girls and more culturally-reflective than our previous generations of tutoring volunteers, they are looked up to as mentors very well overall.  Thanks to the participation of Eastside students, we've been able to offer 1-on-1 tutoring Mondays thru Thursdays for every girl throughout Spring Semester 2010.  We had less volunteer participation from women involved with the One World Children’s Fund than we had in previous terms, but adding to our volunteer tutoring capacity have been 4 positive, motivated young collegiates enrolled in the Ethics & Service Learning course at the University of San Francisco.
We still hope to implement tutorial development trainings for our 3 program staff and interested volunteers in conjunction with educational technology specialists from SRI International in the near future, but logistical and financial constraints kept this objective on the back burner this Spring. 

As they had in semesters past, parents regularly requested assistance on various subjects last semester (see 1., preceding, for examples) -- usually reading, spelling, or arithmetic -- and tutors have been and will continue to devote additional time to such skills-building after these girls addressed their formal school assignments.   
3.  Enhance library and Information-technology resources to enhance learning.
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We recently upgraded our in-house, wireless internet-capable computer lab last semester, significantly improving girls’ regular access to information-technology-based educational resources.  Each of the 4 computer workstations has educational software, and links to online learning resources in basic English literacy, math, geography, digital arts, history, and other core subjects.  
Throughout the semester we kept hearing from girls and their families that the computerized resources we have made a big difference to our young scholars, particularly with respect to doing research needed to complete written reports on various topics.  But girls also use online resources such as Match Magician http://www.oswego.org/ocsd-web/games/Mathmagician/cathymath.html to sharpen their skills in this critical area.  Likewise girls get help with their language arts learning through ready access to spelling tutorials and games like Spelling City http://www.spellingcity.com/General/game-games-more-games.html.  Only about 15% of our girls have computers at home, though most get introductory computer competency training through their formal schooling now.

Our in-house hardcopy library has a stock of math puzzles and manipulatives; age-graded literature and literacy support workbooks; and reference resources on a variety of elementary and middle-school level academic subjects, again emphasizing literacy, math, and other basics.  As mentioned in our last report, towards the end of last year we received from a supporter and former elementary school classroom teacher an collection of outstanding children’s and youth literature.  The collection became immensely popular during the spring term, and we began allowing girls to check books out and take them home. The girls now have more extensive access than ever to dozens of volumes ranging from beginning-reader to young-adult levels.  We like to think that literacy means, among other things, reading for the love of it.
4.  Continued leverage of in-kind and volunteer resources from the community on behalf of high-potential but low-income girls' academic development.  
We‘ve already mentioned the Eastside Preparatory School's 18 wonderful volunteer tutors, and the 4 University of San Francisco volunteers.  But other volunteers, whether concerned community residents, retired teachers, or girls' family members also support girls‘ academic learning and the organization overall through contributions as diverse as donating books and fixing faucets.
Some other community resources that directly affect program success include:
· Infrastructure repair from Kiwanis Club of East Palo Alto.
· Second Harvest Food Bank and First Christian Church of Palo Alto - Nutritional support and volunteers.
· IKEA - Donated furnishings for our Beech Street facility.

· One World Children‘s Foundation - Volunteers (in addition to grant support).

· Peninsula Congestion Relief Alliance - After-school shuttle transportation.

5) A Word About Organizational Capacity

The impacts of The Great Recession last year meant that, with a 27% reduction in funding, we had to reduce our program staff.  But this spring we were able to rehire a Group Activity Leader in the form of Georgina Peraza, an outstanding youth development professional who's worked with our community's immigrant families, English-Learners, and local youth for nearly 20 years as a staff person, volunteer, and board member.  Georgina is among other tasks helping us get ready for our 4th consecutive 6-week Summer Session 2010.

One of our major donors is now contributing the cost of our monthly rent and we'd mention her name if she didn't prefer to remain anonymous.  We welcome with gratitude the support of new institutional funder the Lantern League, a group of San Francisco Peninsula-based professional and academic women who support organizations focused on girls' and women's empowerment in our region.   

But we're not out of the woods yet -- revenue is still well below 2008 levels and we need every dollar.  Please give what you can!
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